
 

 
 
Cabinet Member for Highways, Street Scene, and Flooding  
Cllr Nick Holder 
 
Highways Asset Management and Commissioning 
 
OFFICER CONTACT: Kirsty Rose, tel: 01225 756182, email: 

kirsty.rose@wiltshire.gov.uk  
 
REFERENCE: HSSF-05-24 

 
 INTENTION - PROPOSED WAITING RESTRICTIONS ALFRED 

STREET, WESTBURY, BRATTON ROAD, WESTBURY 
 

 
Purpose of Report 
 
To: 
 
(i) Consider the comments received following the formal advertisement of proposed waiting 

restrictions at Alfred Street and Bratton Road, Westbury. 
 
(ii) Recommend the making of the Traffic Regulation Orders (TROs hereafter) on Bratton 

Road, Westbury as advertised. 
 

(iii) Recommend the making of an amended TRO on Alfred Street, Westbury to omit the 
proposed restriction opposite the junction of Glovers Row.  

 
Consultation 
 
Consultation has been undertaken with: 
 

 The elected Wiltshire Council Member 
 

 The elected Westbury Town Council through the statutory TRO consultation process 
 

 Members of the Westbury Local Highways & Footways Improvement Group (LHFIG) 
 

 Emergency services through the statutory TRO consultation process 
 

 Members of the public through the statutory TRO consultation process 
 
The proposed TROs were subject to formal consultation between 15 December 2023 and 
15 January 2024. During the consultation period a total of eleven items of correspondence were 
received in response to the Council’s proposals. Of those items relating to the Alfred Street 
proposals, one expressed support for the Council’s proposals, and nine objected to the 
Council’s proposals. One item of correspondence related to Bratton Road and objected to the 
proposals.  

 
Options Considered 
 
To: 

mailto:kirsty.rose@wiltshire.gov.uk


 
(i) Implement the proposed TROs as advertised. 
 
(ii) Amend the proposed TROs in consideration of the comments received. 
 
(iii) Abandon the proposals. 

 
Reason for Decision 
 
The proposed waiting restrictions will help the Council to meet its statutory duty of ensuing that 
the right of passage along the public highway is not impeded. 
 
The proposals are in accordance with Outcomes 2 and 3 of the Council’s Business Plan. 
 
The proposals have been prioritised by the Westbury LHFIG as a project for 2023-24 and 
supported by the Area Board. 

 

 
INTENTION TO MAKE DECISION 

 
 Following consultation with officers I give notice that I intend to make the 
decision set out in the attached report.  If you would like to make any 
representations to me on this issue, please do so by 17 April 2024.  

 

 

 
The following report and appendices are attached:   
 
HSSF-05-24 Report 
HSSF-05-24 Appendix 1 - Plans showing the Council's advertised proposals 
HSSF-05-24 Appendix 2 -List of correspondents who submitted comments in support 
HSSF-05-24 Appendix 3 - List of correspondents who submitted comments in objection 
to or commenting on the Council’s proposed TRO’s 
HSSF-05-24 Appendix 4 - Comments received to the Council's proposed TRO's and 
officer response 
 
 
The following supporting documents are available from the officer named above:   
None 
 
 
……Signed……………………………………….. 
Cllr Nick Holder 
Cabinet Member for Highways, Street Scene, and Flooding 
 
Date:….10 April 2024…………………………. 
 


